Walter M. Cadette 78 Nine Partners Lane Millbrook, NY 12545 wcadette@optimum.net

Mr. Gary Ciferri Other Members of the Town Board of Washington, NY PO Box 667 Millbrook, NY 12545

Dear Gary:

Dear other Members of the Town Board of Washington, NY:

I have learned that my friend Ray Gonzalves is in discussion with Bob Audia to buy Bob's building on Route 44 diagonally opposite the erstwhile Audia auto dealership and down a few steps heading West.

I have known Ray for twelve years, if not more, since I became a training client of his at his existing quarters, which as you know are just across the street from the dealership. Ray has developed a wonderful clientele as a trainer, and has as clients many of the leading citizens of this community.

That is no accident. Not only is he an excellent trainer – his clients stay with him for years, if not decades – he is also a man of probity, honest to a fault in fact. He has built up a wonderful staff over the years, including in the pilates department his wife Tammy Geiger. Both of them are upstanding members of this community and a credit to it.

I know that they will keep the property in tip-top shape. And I am also sure that they will be wonderful neighbors for many years to all of the businesses and residents in their environs. We who live in this part of the world (my wife Joan and I for the past 25 years) are fortunate to have Ray and Tammy as neighbors.

Sincerely,